
     (719)383-3000    13 W. 3rd Street, Room 212      La Junta, CO 81050      (719)383-3090 Fax           
 

  
Keith Goodwin - Commissioner Dist. 1 
John Hostetler - Commissioner Dist. 2 

Jim Baldwin - Commissioner Dist. 3 
Amy White-Tanabe - County Administrator 

Nathan Shultz - County Attorney 
                                                                            
 
                                                                                   Office of the Commissioners 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

MARCH 23, 2020 
 

 
1.0 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes 
2.0 Guests 
3.0 Public Comment (Limit of 3 minutes) 
4.0 Old Business  
5.0  New Business 

5.1 Approval of Bills 
5.2 Sales Tax Report 
5.3 Resolution 2020-07 Emergency Declaration 
5.4 Letter of Support – Plaza Building 

6.0 Other Business 
7.0 Departmental Reports 
 7.1 COVID-19 Update – Rick Ritter, Otero County Health Department 
8.0       Commissioners Report 
9.0      Discussion 
10.0 Announcements  
  
  

SEE ATTACHMENTS 
 
THOUGHT FOR THE DAY:    “Are you contributing to the solution or adding to the 
problem?”   The Spice of Life 
 
 

























March 23, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. Tim Stroh 
History Colorado-State Historical Fund 
1200 Broadway 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
Dear Mr. Stroh: 
 
Revitalization of our communities, and support for entrepreneurship and economic development are 
important to rural counties like Otero County.  Because of limited capacity and resources, these efforts 
often require broad cooperative efforts among county and cities, non-profits and citizens.  The ongoing 
project to rehabilitate the Plaza Building in La Junta to serve as a creative arts facility, commercial 
kitchen and apartments is a perfect example of these efforts. 
 
Located in downtown La Junta, just one block from the Otero County Courthouse, and highly visible on 
Highway 50 the Plaza Building is an important part of our local history and when fully rehabilitated will 
serve as an asset for the city, county and surrounding region.  County departments are interested in 
using the completed facility for a variety of potential uses.  These include to teach cooking classes for 
adults, teens, or children and parents through their Cooking Matters Colorado program which is taught 
by the County Extension Agent and the WIC nutritionist team and food safety classes through the 
Department of Health.  The art facilities will provide badly needed space to provide classes and activities 
for our youth and seniors. 
 
The Otero County Health Department partnered with the Southeast Colorado Creative Partnership on a 
Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment Brownfield grant to deal with the asbestos and 
environmental issues in the building.  We want to continue support this project, and hope that the State 
Historical Fund will as well through SECCP’s grant request to develop the construction documents for 
the interior rehabilitation.   
 
Gaining and maintaining momentum for a project like this in a rural area is difficult.  SECCP’s grant 
request for interior construction documents will allow them to maintain that momentum and plan for 
beginning interior rehabilitation in 2021.  We respectfully encourage your favorable support of SECCP’s 
grant request. 
 






